
Vendor Questions and Answers – March 2025 Mass Modification per 
Executive Order (E.O.) 14173, Ending Illegal Discrimination and 

Restoring Merit-Based Opportunity 

 
1. Should Vendors send their completed Mass Modification SF-30s to their assigned Contract 
Specialists? 

No.  Please submit the SF-30 to the FSS Help Desk (FSS.Help@va.gov) using the following subject line 
format: RFM - Contract # - Schedule - Mass Mod 00xx, for example, RFM -  36F79723D0000 – 65 II A – 
Mass Mod 0011.  

Submitting the signed SF-30s to contract specialists may result in duplicate submissions and delay 
processing times. Please send the signed SF-30 to the HelpDesk as detailed in the instructions on the 
Federal Supply Schedule Notification Email and also listed above.    

2. Was 52.219-9 (iii) Alternate II (NOV 2016) intentionally not selected.  

No, this will be corrected on the next Mass Modification.  
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3. Was 52.203-17 intentionally not selected?  

 No, this will be corrected on the next Mass Modification.   

 

4. Was 52.226-8 intentionally not selected? 

 No, this will be corrected on the next Mass Modification.  

 



5. Having trouble completing and signing the SF-30? 

Print the SF-30 to PDF and save it to your computer.   

 

Next, open the PDF that was just downloaded and select Enable All Features. 

 

 



Select Edit PDF.  

 

 

Select add Text.  

 

 

 

 



Complete Boxes 8 and 10A. Select Close.  

 

 

Sign in Boxes 15A, 15B and 15C. Save and return the document to the FSS Helpdesk (FSS.Help@va.gov) 
as outlined in the Mass Modification Email Request.  

Specifically: 

Please ensure your firm's email response includes the signed modification form (SF30), with blocks 8, 10A, 
and 15 (A, B, and C) completed.   

 
6. What language was removed from FAR 52.212-3 with this Mass Modification?  

Please review the additional linked document in the email. 
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